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BOARD OF REGENTS 
COMMITTEE ON FINANCE 

October 26, 2022 
Meeting via Video and Conference Call 

 
 

 
Minutes of the Public Session 
 
Regent Attman welcomed those on the video and teleconference and called the meeting of the Finance 
Committee of the University System of Maryland Board of Regents to order in public session at 10:31 
a.m.   
 
Regents participating in the session included: Mr. Attman, Ms. Gooden, Ms. Fish, Mr. Gonella, Mr. 
Peters, Mr. Pope, Mr. Rauch, and Mr. Wood.  Also participating were: Chancellor Perman, Ms. Herbst, 
Ms. Wilkerson, Dr. Boughman, Dr. Masucci, Mr. Raley, Assistant Attorney General Bainbridge, Assistant 
Attorney General Salsbury, Dr. Abel, Mr. Atkins, Ms. Aughenbaugh
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2. University System of Maryland:  Proposed Amendment to USM Policy VIII-10.10�v Policy on 
Facilities Renewal for Auxiliary and Non-Auxiliary Capital Assets  (action) 

 
Regent Attman summarized the item.  The Committee is asked to recommend an amendment of an 
existing Board policy.  This request is based on legislative capital budget analysis, during the 2022 
session, which suggested the policy be updated to reflect current practices.  Senior Vice Chancellor 
Herbst and her team led the charge to build consensus among campus leaders to amend and improve 
the policy.  The changes address three primary issues: first, the policy needed more emphasis on 
outputs, or the outcome of campus spending on maintenance and how effective that spending was in 
helping curb the deferred maintenance problem.  Second, the spending target as currently stated in the 
policy does not capture all of the funds directed toward the reduction of the deferred maintenance 
backlog every year.  Lastly, it is unclear in the existing policy how it relates to the non-State or auxiliary 
facilities on each campus.  The revised policy will require the calculation and reporting of a Facility 
Condition Index (FCI) for each institution that can be tracked over time.  Further, the amended policy 
will allow the reporting of all appropriate related capital (e.g., renovation, replacement) and operating 
maintenance expenditures as part of the 2% of replacement value annual spending goal, while the 
current policy focused primarily on operating maintenance.  In response to a question, Mr. Beck pointed 
out that for consistency with the current method of allocating capital renewal funding, the revised policy 
will also include, in the 
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responsible for utilities, information technology and phone service.  Regent Attman indicated that 
USMSM will be responsible for the roof replacement that is estimated at $500,000 and will provide 
security and janitorial services as part of the lease.  Chancellor Perman enthusiastically shared his 
firsthand experience with KKI.  He said that what KKI will bring to the children and families of Southern 
Maryland is so worthy of the resources of the USM.  He added that the missions of the USM and KKI are 
consistent with each other and there will be opportunities for training and collaborative offerings. Dr. 
Abel expressed her appreciation to Chancellor Perman for his support and praised Senior Vice 
Chancellor Herbst�[s team and Ms. Salsbury for being so instrumental in this transaction. 
 
The Finance Committee recommended that the Board of Regents approve for USMSM the lease as 
described in the item, consistent with the University System of Maryland Policy on Acquisition, 
Disposition, and Leasing of Real Property. 
 
(Regent Attman moved recommendation, seconded by Regent Peters; approved) 
Vote Count = 
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